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The New Mexico Indian Affairs Department (IAD) took part in the 2017 New Mexico Infrastructure Finance Conference (NMIFC) 
that was held on October 25-27, 2017 at the El Dorado Hotel in Santa Fe, NM. IAD coordinated the tribal tract, which consisted 
of innovative infrastructure solutions and projects. This year four of the six awards presented acknowledged the following tribal 
entities: Pueblo of Santa Ana, Best Practices Award - Tribal; Pueblo of Acoma, Best Practice Award - Housing; Pueblo of 
Acoma, Best Practices Award - Transportation; Pueblo of Zuni, Joe Guillen award ï presented to Andrew Othole 

(posthumously). Below you will find a recap of the awardees.   
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Secretary Suzette Shije presented the Best Practice 
Award to Santa Ana Pueblo. The Pueblo continues to 
excel in providing and improving infrastructure to their 
community. The pueblo has continued to work efficiently 
and effectively on awarded projects. 

{ǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ ƭŜƊ ǘƻ ǊƛƎƘǘΥ [ŀǿǊŜƴŎŜ WƻƘƴΣ ¢Ǌƛōŀƭ LƴŦǊŀǎǘǊǳŎǘǳǊŜ !ŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǘƻǊΤ {ŀƛƴƛŜ !ǘŜƴŎƛƻΣ  

!ŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǝǾŜ !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘΤ {ƘŜǊǊƛŜ /ŀǘŀƴŀŎƘΣ tǳōƭƛŎ wŜƭŀǝƻƴǎ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊΤ YŜƭƭȅ ¢Φ .ŀǊŜƭŀΣ  

9ȄŜŎǳǝǾŜ !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘΤ  WŀǊŜŘ {ǘŜƴǎǊǳŘΣ DŜƴŜǊŀƭ /ƻǳƴǎŜƭΦ {ƛǩƴƎ ƭŜƊ ǘƻ ǊƛƎƘǘΥ Wƻ!ƴƴ [ŀǇƛƴƎǘƻƴΣ  

/ƘƛŜŦ CƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ hŶŎŜǊΤ {ǳȊŜǧŜ {ƘƛƧŜΣ !ŎǝƴƎ /ŀōƛƴŜǘ {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΦ  

όbƻǘ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜŘΥ /ƻǊŀƭƛŜ ²ƘƛǘƳƻǊŜΣ aŀƴŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ !ƴŀƭȅǎǘΤ /ƘŀƴŘƭŜǊ YŀƘŀǿŀƛΣ ¢LCκ/h !ŎŎƻǳƴǘŀƴǘ !ǳŘƛǘƻǊύ 

WEôRE BACK!  
The New Mexico Indian Affairs Department newsletter is back with a new name! 
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The Pueblo of Acoma received the Best Practice Award 
for Transportation. The Pueblo secured an Accelerated 
Innovation Deployment Fund through the Federal 
Highway Administration to fund preconstruction and 
design phase. The Pueblo met weekly to discuss 
administrative issues, team goals, action items, project 
status, public outreach and involvement to accomplish 
their mission. 
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The Pueblo of Acoma Housing Authority received the 
Best Practice Award for Housing. The award was 
presented by Patty Balderrama, New Mexico Mortgage 
Finance Authority to Mr. Floyd Tortalita, Executive 
Director, Pueblo of Acoma Housing Authority. The 
Pueblo received funding to construct affordable housing 
for their community members.   
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In 1999, the New Mexico Outstanding Community 
Development Service Award was named to honor the career 
achievements of then Deputy Director of Local Government 
Division, Joe Guillen. Mr. Guillen worked tirelessly on behalf of 
municipalities, counties, and Special districts statewide to 
assist with infrastructure planning and to provide technical 
assistance to elected and appointed officials. This year the Joe 
Guillen Award was presented to the late Andrew Othole, who 
worked with the Pueblo of Zuni, Office of Planning and 
Development. Mr. Othole was recognized for demonstrating 
best practice efficiency and productivity on funded projects to 
enhance and improve the community of Zuni. Andrew shared 
with others the logistics of the projects and provided tours of 
the activity and progress speaking about the future and vision 
for the pueblo. It is unfortunate to lose Andrew so 
unexpectedly, but his work and dedication will always be 
remembered.  
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